Queensland
Government
Qurref MC120244

Department of
Transport and Main Roads

Mr Paul French

Co-convenor

Brisbane CBD Bicycle User Group
brisbanecbdbug@gmail.com

Dear Mr French

| refer to your email of 27 May 2021 to the Honourable Mark Bailey MP, Minister for
Transport and Main Roads, requesting a copy of the report on a proposed active transport
bridge connecting Bulimba and Teneriffe. The Minister has asked that | respond on his
behalf. | apologise for the delay in responding to you.

In 2015-16, the Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) carried out a feasibility
planning study for the Bulimba to Teneriffe Active Transport Bridge. It is not usual practice to
release feasibility study reports publicly as they are preliminary in nature.

However, a redacted copy of the report is available on TMR's Right to Information
Disclosure Log and can be found by visiting www.tmr.gld.gov.au; searching 'Right to
Information'; clicking on 'Disclosure Log'; and searching 'RTI-1706'". | have also attached a
copy for convenience.

As the proposed bridge site falls under the jurisdiction of Brisbane City Council (BCC), any
further studies, detailed design and construction are the responsibility of BCC. | have
forwarded a copy of your correspondence to BCC for consideration and direct reply.

| trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely
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Regional Di or — Metropolitan Region (Program Delivery and Operations)

Enc.
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